Freedom of Information Act 2000 
Your request for information has now been considered. The Council holds the information requested.

You asked for:
Could you please provide me with the number of times Leicester City Council was found to have breached the Data Protection Act in 2014 or for the most recent time period available.

Answer:
In recent years all Leicester City Council staff have been required to undertake mandatory Data Protection training.  An online training module is in place for all computer-based staff, as well as there being a staff briefing available for manual-based staff and an EasyRead version for staff with learning disabilities.  Refresher training is run on an annual basis.  

 

Inevitably sometimes mistakes can be made.  Leicester City Council has a robust process in place for the reporting of any data breach to the Information Governance team, and takes action to prevent a repeat of any such mistake.  Upon investigation, if it is determined that any data breach has occurred, remedial action will take place immediately, lessons will be learnt, processes amended if necessary and any disciplinary action that is deemed appropriate will be considered. This process has been widely publicised in the last two years, and along with the mandatory training which is in place, has resulted in an increased awareness from staff to report any incidents.

Inevitably this means that the number of incidents recorded may be greater than those recorded by other local authorities who might have afforded data security a lesser priority. 

Leicester City Council had 34 reported breaches of the Data Protection Act 1998 in 2014.

Where any breaches have occurred, can you please provide details of those breaches, such as what the breach was and any fines imposed.

The information you have requested is already available in the public domain. Under section 21 of the FOI Act we are able to show you where to find it. You can find it by following the below link to Leicester City Councils website.
http://directory.leicester.gov.uk/foia-disclosure-log/?entryid81=589960&q=0%7e6659%7e
There are three breaches below which fall into the scope of your request which are not included in the information found through the above link.

	01/10/2014
	Mother’s contact information not removed from father’s letter.

	01/10/2014
	Child’s contact information not removed from information given to father

	20/11/2014
	Bag stolen from car with work papers containing personal information


None of Leicester City Councils 34 breaches from 2014 had any fines imposed.
You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request please write to: 

Information Governance 
Leicester City Council

Legal Services
1st Floor, 16 New Walk
Leicester  
LE1 6UB
e-mail: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk 


